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Dear Friends,

Thank you for your outstanding support of Focus on Tanzanian Communities (FoTZC)! I am proud of the projects we 
completed this year, and I hope you are impressed by our growing endeavors in Tanzania. We work closely with our partner
communities to help them realize their goals. We are committed to being responsible stewards of your generous gifts that
enable Tanzanian communities to benefit from sustainable development projects. 

Staying connected to our friends in Tanzania inspires and motivates us to become more involved and to increase the positive
impact of projects in these communities.  Members of the FoTZC Board of Directors will be visiting our projects in Tanzania
in March, 2014, accompanied by interested donors.  If you would like to join us on a future trip, please contact Eliza Hatch at
(800) 235-0289 or at eliza@fotzc.org.  

In order to reduce our environmental footprint and so that we can keep you abreast of our activities throughout the year,
please share your email address with us. Also, be sure to check out our blog for project updates at www.fotzc.org/blog.  

Thank you for your continued dedication to Tanzania.

Sincerely,

Richard Johnston
President, Focus on Tanzanian Communities
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Dear Friends,

“Asante sana”. Thank you in Swahili.  That was the resounding exclamation when I sat amongst a group of Maasai elders
during a community dedication of teachers’ houses in January, 2013. What they said next will stay with me for a long time:
“These Americans don’t know us, yet they give their own savings to help us and our children? This is amazing to us and
we want you to go home and tell them that we thank them from our hearts.”  A simple thanks, but a huge appreciation to
all of you whose generosity has helped to realize improvements in education, women’s empowerment, and health care in
Tanzania. 

And now, in 2014, we hope to launch a new project that will impact the lives of more people in Tanzania per year than any
of our previous projects in FoTZC’s history. Four of our partner villages in Loliondo have requested that FoTZC build a
medical dispensary, or a small health clinic, to serve their populations. You can read more about it on page 9 of the Focus. 

Please contribute to FoTZC today so we can continue to help Tanzanians realize their sustainable development goals. 
We need your help!

Asante sana,

Judi Wineland
Director, Focus on Tanzanian Communities
Director, Thomson Safaris



Increasing 
Opportunities
for Secondary School Girls

It is thrilling to see Maasai families 
recognizing the benefits of educa-
ting their children, especially their

daughters; many Maasai girls are the 
first women in their families to attend
secondary school. Secondary schools are
typically farther from the villages, so stu-
dents usually board at the school. When
we visited Soit Sambu Secondary School
in 2011, more than 160 girls were jammed
into a space meant to house 48–two out

of every five girls were sleeping on the
floor. The overcrowding in the dormitory
was not just uncomfortable, it also
caused the rapid spread of contagious
diseases. Girls living in such conditions
are less likely to complete their education
than those living in more comfortable 
accommodations. Expanding the board-
ing facilities for the girls studying at Soit
Sambu was imperative for the school
community; as enrollment continues to
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grow, the school will need to
house more students.

The girls’ dormitory at Soit
Sambu Secondary School is
ready for occupancy! After a
fitful start with early-season
rain and no available bricks,
FoTZC, the local community,
the school board, and the 
students are delighted with

the finished building. The 
dormitory – complete with
beds, mattresses, and other
furnishings – is stunning. It
will accommodate up to 80
girls and will relieve much of
the overcrowding in the exist-
ing dormitory. The students

can’t wait to move in for the
start of their new school year
in January! 

The Maasai in this area are
embracing education as a ve-
hicle for economic develop-
ment, and as a result are now
sending more of their chil-
dren to school. However, the
growth in school enrollment

is taxing the infrastructure of
existing schools, particularly
the boarding facilities for
girls. This “problem” is a 
good one to have because 
it reflects two fundamental
achievements: first, more
girls are passing the entrance

exams to secondary school,
and second, more Maasai
families are able to bear
some, if not all, of the costs 
of sending their children to
secondary school.  

The bright and energetic
teenage girls at Soit Sambu
and their families thank you
for your generosity!

The school community is
grateful to FoTZC and its
donors for the new dormitory,
and the bright and energetic
teenage girls at Soit Sambu
and their families thank you
for your generosity! 

The beautiful accommodations in the new dormitory are
pictured above. FoTZC is happy to be providing the fully
furnished dormitory for the girls studying at Soit Sambu
Secondary School.

The dormitory you have built will help to solve a number of
problems, including students sleeping on the floor, congestion
in the dormitories, cleanliness, and decrease the number of
dropouts.

 — Suzana Koillah, Chairwoman, Soit Sambu Secondary School Board

Visit our blog at www.fotzc.org/blog to see 
photos of the dedication ceremony for the 
girls’ dormitory and join us in the celebration.



Business
Not as Usual

for Loliondo Women

FoTZC has continued to team 
up with Cecilia Naisula Kashe, a
skilled Maasai artisan and busi-

nesswoman, to help the women’s groups
in Loliondo develop their business and
beading skills. Our objective is to provide
the women of Loliondo with skills and
opportunities for economic empower-
ment and the financial ability to improve
their bomas (houses), to help pay for
their children’s school fees and uni-
forms, and to help pay for medical care
for their children. 

In 2013, four women’s cooperatives, 
totaling 400 women, spent 12-14 days 
in training sessions learning the basics
of running their beading businesses:
how to incorporate modern designs and
pieces into their traditional work, how 
to handle and store their completed
work, and how to market and price their
wares to visiting tourists. After these
workshops, Cecilia reported improve-
ments in the women’s displays, the
quality of their work, and an increase 
in the variety of their products. To the
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right are “before” and “after” pic-
tures–we think you’ll agree.

Two women’s groups have learned
how to create beaded wrap
bracelets, key chains, and ear-
rings. The women are now able to
make bracelets of multiple sizes
for different sized wrists, as well as
to make varying widths for diverse
tastes. The women in Loliondo
were trained to be meticulous
while finishing their pieces to en-
sure that the ends of wires were
covered and that the pieces were
all of uniform quality. Cecilia
brought small, plain leather key
chains from Arusha and taught
the women to sew beads onto the
leather. The women liked this proj-
ect and plan to purchase a large
number of key chains to have in
their inventory. Beading earrings
was new and quite challenging for
the women; it was the first time
these groups needed to master
making two identical pieces,
which requires skill and attention
to detail. The women’s skill im-

proved quickly and they created
beautiful pieces that safari travel-
ers are enjoying. 

In 2014, Cecilia plans to work with
the elected chairwomen of the
groups on management and busi-
ness skills. The purpose is to en-
able the chairwomen to identify
the most promising beaders, and
to help the less accomplished
beaders find other revenue-gener-

ating projects.  She will also teach
the chairwomen the benefits of
selling all of their work as a group,
instead of selling pieces as individ-
uals, to increase overall sales and
to improve their pricing. She will
continue to work with the rest of
the group on quality control, pric-
ing, and marketing. In order to in-
crease the reach and capacity of
the group, Cecilia wants to work
with the women to identify young

women who have completed sec-
ondary school who may be able to
help the groups expand their reach
and business plans, including how
to entice other tour operators to
bring their guests to purchase
crafts from these women. Stay
tuned to see the progress these
women make in 2014! 
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(Left) New chargers (placemats) made
after the beading seminars with Cecilia.
(Above) The women's handicrafts prior to
the seminars.



A New Home
for Teachers at a Remote School

In remote areas of Tanzania like 
Nainokanoka, schools must provide
housing before the government will

assign teachers to the school. Housing 
is crucial to ensuring that schools have
adequate numbers of teachers. In Jan-
uary 2013, Judi Wineland, a founding
member of FoTZC, and Eliza Hatch,
FoTZC Director of Operations, attended
the dedication ceremony for the 2-in-1
teachers’ house FoTZC constructed at
Nainokanoka Primary School. The new
housing accommodates four teachers.
Each unit in the duplex is beautifully 
constructed, and has a living room, two

bedrooms, a kitchen, a lavatory, and a
storage area. 

The Nainokanoka community hosted 
the dedication to celebrate the gift of
housing to the school. The event was 
extraordinary! More than 200 members
of the community attended the dedica-
tion and the guest of honor was the
Member of Parliament for Ngorongoro
District, the Honorable Kaika Saning'o
Telele, who represents more than
870,000 Tanzanians. 

The ceremony began with a Maasai bless-
ing and a speech by the Ward Councilor
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for Nainokanoka, which fo-
cused on the importance of
education to this community.
He thanked the FoTZC board
for its continued support of
Nainokanoka. (FoTZC has
been partnering with Nain-
okanoka since 2001.)
The District Commissioner,
District Executive Director,
and District Education Officer

for Ngorongoro District came
to the event as surprise
guests. They each spoke and
praised the Nainokanoka
community for its steadfast
commitment to education,
and thanked FoTZC for its ex-
tensive work in the district. 

The Honorable Mr. Telele offi-
cially unlocked the teachers’
houses and handed the keys
to the school headmaster.
The ceremony ended with a
final speech by the Ward
Councilor, who proudly in-
formed the guests that Nain-
okanoka Primary School is
ranked second in the district
(out of 62 schools). FoTZC is

proud to partner with such an
outstanding school! 

When asked about the dedi-
cation, Judi said “I am not
sure if it was the Maasai
chants and songs, our special
Thomson Safaris guests who

were included in the cere-
mony, the dust from the offi-
cial government car carrying
the District Commissioner
and District Executive Direc-
tor to the ceremony, or just
the sight of the beautiful
FoTZC-constructed teachers’
house that made me well 
up with pride. Dedications of 
this magnitude are a sight to

behold in Tanzania and once
again FoTZC donors had built
a much-needed house for
four dedicated teachers. My
hat is off to our wonderful
donors who made this day
happen. Thank you.” 

Dedications of this magnitude are a sight to behold in 
Tanzania and once again FoTZC donors had built a much-
needed house for four dedicated teachers. My hat is off to our
wonderful donors who made this day happen. Thank you. 

 — Judi Wineland



Health Care
in Remote Community

by Eliza Hatch

As part of the requirements for my
thesis for my Master of Public
Health degree, I spent four weeks

in Loliondo learning about the local 
population’s health care needs. While I
was there, I had opportunities to talk with
Thomson Safaris’ guests about the im-
portance and impact of FoTZC projects,
and about the lack of accessible health
care in Loliondo. I also conducted inter-
views and focus groups with as many
local stakeholders as possible–all pointed
to the need for a dispensary and the 

benefits it would provide. The interviews 
included a traditional midwife, a local 
village chairman, a traditional healer, a
doctor at the nearest hospital (14 miles
away from the likely site of the dispen-
sary), and the District Executive Director
for Ngorongoro District. The focus groups
included members of the local women’s
groups, traditional elders, young women,
and young male warriors.

I learned a great deal about the most
common health issues in the area. The
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most common health issues in 
Loliondo are:

1.  Pneumonia: Much of this area
is at a high elevation; Maasai
bomas are not well insulated and
can be cold and damp particularly
at night. Pneumonia has been a
particular problem for the resi-
dents of this area.

2. Malnutrition: The Maasai diet is
fairly limited. Traditionally, they
subsisted off of milk and blood
from their livestock and occasion-
ally ate meat. Now most Maasai
eat ugali, a kind of stiff porridge,
made from maize, which does not
provide many nutrients.

3. Pregnancy and Childbirth Com-
plications: Women in this area do
not receive consistent prenatal
care, and do not receive advice on
whether to deliver their child at
home or at a health facility in case
of minor complications.

4. Sexually Transmitted Diseases:
The Maasai are traditionally 

polygamous, so these diseases
spread rapidly. 

There is no easily-accessible health
care facility in this area of Tanzania
to treat these ailments. Most 
importantly, I learned how vital 
a dispensary would be for these
communities of 6,000 people
across four villages. The women 
in the area want to see a health
care provider during pregnancy
and delivery, and want to access
medical care for their children. 
The local leaders and elders have 
identified a dispensary as the 
highest priority project in the area. 

The dispensary will cost over
$120,000 to construct and will 
include the dispensary building
plus staff housing for four people.
The dispensary will be staffed daily
and there will be a health provider
on call 24 hours a day. The health
care workers at the dispensary 
will refer patients with compli-
cated health issues to the district 
hospital for further treatment. The

local villages of Sukenya, Oloipiri,
Orkuyene, Soit Sambu have worked
together to leverage government
support for this project. The dis-
trict government has committed
to staffing and supplying the 
dispensary once construction of
the dispensary and staff housing

are complete. This FoTZC project
will serve more individuals per
year and reach a geographically
broader section of the local popu-
lation than any project in FoTZC’s
history. Please help these Maasai
communities realize their dreams
of a dispensary by donating today. 
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Side-bar/Callout Box
We are now working with a T            
projects and to ensure that t             
FoTZC’s Board of Directors,          
Brandeis University. We are t            

In addition to the medical dispensary
in Oloipiri, we are excited to an-
nounce our upcoming projects, and
we hope that you will help us and 
our Tanzanian partner communities
complete them! For additional infor-
mation on these projects, please
email info@fotzc.org. 

PROJECTSUpcoming

2-in-1 Teachers’ House, 
Loliondo

Oloipiri Primary School has
over 500 students and only nine
teachers. The community has
asked FoTZC to build a 2-in-1
teachers’ house. The commu-
nity is deeply invested in the
school. They have successfully
raised funds to construct class-
rooms, but due to droughts
several years ago, they were 
delayed in raising funds for 
the teachers’ housing. We look
forward to helping this school
meet the community’s growing
demands.   
Estimated Cost: $45,000

Three Classrooms, 
Loliondo

In 2011, we completed a 2-in-1
teachers’ house at Orkiu, en-
abling the school to add to its
teaching staff. When we visited
the school, we learned that it
has half of the necessary class-
room space for the student
body. Half of the students are
taught in classrooms without a
roof; on the cold, windy plateau
to say learning is challenged 
is an understatement! FoTZC
plans to construct two addi-
tional classrooms, sharing the
cost of building a third class-
room with the community.
Orkiu Village has already raised
$6,000 for the classroom. 
Estimated Cost: $55,000

  2-in-1 Teachers’ House, 
Loliondo

We constructed one 2-in-1
teachers’ house for Sukenya in
2010, and the school was able
to increase its teaching staff
and its educational standards.
In 2010, Sukenya was ranked
51st out of 59 schools in the
district; in 2011 it jumped to
9th out of 59! We were im-
pressed with the headmaster
and his ability to attract and 
retain good teachers. The com-
munity has requested an addi-
tional teachers’ house, as the
student body continues to
grow.
Estimated Cost: $45,000

Orkiu Primary School Sukenya Primary
School 

Oloipiri Primary
School
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      Tanzanian consultant, Happiness Mwamasika, to help us watch over each of our

     they are being completed to our specifications. Happiness is a former member of
    and has her Master’s Degree in Sustainable International Development from
    thrilled that she is our “boots on the ground” in Tanzania! 

Revenue

Total Revenue $210,935

$877

Cash Donations

In-Kind Donations (Thomson Safaris) 

$210,058

Expenditures

Total Expenditures $194,832

Projects

     Soit Sambu Secondary School

     Nainokanoka Primary School

     Ayalabe Primary School

     Ganako Secondary School

     FoTZC Film

     Stove Project

     Beading Seminars

     Project Support

Administration & Development

     Administrative Support 

     State Registrations and Tax Preparation

     Marketing

     Website Maintenance

     Database Maintenance

     Insurance   

$161,061 

$43,977

$40,968

$38,819

$6,025

$5,935

$5,123

$3,397

$16,817  

$33,771 

$17,250

$9,060

$3,834

$1,549

$1,077

$1,001

83%

17%  

Total Administration
& Development

Nainokanoka 
Primary School

Ayalabe
Primary School

Ganako 
Secondary School 

(Furniture)

FoTZC Film

Stove Project

Beading Seminars

Project Support

(Teachers’ Housing)

(Classrooms)

Soit Sambu 
Secondary School
(Dormitory)2012

Expenditures

FINANCIALS2012
Revenue and Expenditures for January 1, 2012 to December 31, 2012
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Focus on Tanzanian 
Communities and our
Tanzanian partners 
are deeply grateful to
our generous donors
who make our work
possible. Following is 
a list of donors from 
January 1, 2012 through 
December 31, 2012.

Raymond & Vicky Abbott
The Accetta Family
Adobe Systems Incorporated
Katherine Agee
Alchemy Foundation
David & Mary Ellen Alessandro
Linda Allen
Malinda Allison
Alpha Delta Kappa, Iota Chapter
Ulises & Amy Alvarez
Ardent Sales
Robert & Holly Asmuth
Robert Atkind
Jane Audrey-Neuhauser
Auto-Rain
Susan Avery
Renee Ayers
Christopher Bailey
Heather Baker
Judith Baker
Fern & Ralph Bartholomew
Peter & Cynthia Baute
Gary Bechanan
Bekum America Corporation
John Bernard & Heidi Daniels
Don & Marcia Blenko
Blomo-Pack Concepts, Inc.
Blood For Missions
Bluefield Associates
Marzina Bockler
David Boghossian & Elizabeth Bartle
Marie-Paule Bondat & Michael Karr
Barbara Bowen
Joanna Brennan
Frank & Cecelia Brescia
William & Laurie Brewer
Deborah Brody
Don & Joan Bruck
Debra Brush
Peggy Brydie
John Burkinshaw
Lucile Burt
Susan Bush
Ginny Byron
Cable Electric Company

Kevin Caffrey & 
Barbara Markus-Caffrey

Michael Caplan & JoAnne Burger
Laurence & Barbara Caretto
Juliet Carey
Elias Caro
Mary Carrington
Elizabeth Caruso
Florence Casper
Barbara Certner
Ted Chaloner
Chance Sales
Lin Chen
Sidney & Barbara Cheresh
Patty Anne Chitwood
J. Michael Chronley
John & Erlinda Chronley
Classic Containers
Richard & Roxanne Cobb
Steve & Barbara Cockerham
Gary Coffman
Elizabeth Cohen & David Pratt
Derick & Vickie Coleman
Chip Collins & Anne Childs
Gerald Condon
Kevin & Diane Connolly
John & Jeanne Connors
Michael & Mary Convertino
Brian Corbin
Constance Cork
Molly Cornell
Corona Community A.M.E.
Church
Norman Cram
Rose Mary Crampton
David & Loretta Cudney
Nancy Curriden
Alexandra Dailey
Awit Dalusong
Lisa Damtoft
James Darr & Nancy Jaysane
Lynn & Sharon Davis
Hal Davis
Mary Dawley
Linda Deal

Bruce & Sally Jo DeLussa
Christina Demur
Edith Denney
Stephen Derby
David & Maureen Dewey
Roy Dickinson
Christopher & Celeste Dier
John Dion
Caroline Donahue
Michael & Jennifer Donehey
Drollinger Family Charitable 

Foundation
Donald & Patricia Duger
Darlene Duger
John & Patricia Dunn
Darlene Ebert
David & Susan Edson
Deborah Edson
Mark Eisenberg
David & Marion Ellis
Epsilon Eta Chapter
Kenneth & Alice Erickson
Valerie Esposito & Bryan Davis
Thomas Esselman
Michael & Rhonda Estes
Lani Evans
Robert Fabry & Susan Taylor
Olivia Farr
Christina Feicht
Lorne Fienberg
Catherine Flannery
Ruth Fogler
Roberta Foote
Russell & Barbara Frank
Patricia Freysinger
Jeremiah Friedman & Carolyn Fine
Alice Gaertner
Rhonda Garcia
Don & Betsy Gemmecke
Beth-Ann Gentile
Robert & Carolyn Gerbereux
Thomas & Kathleen Gerecke
Terrence Gerlich
GFWC Greater West Palm Beach
Elizabeth Giardino

John Glyphis & Gillian Puttick
Goodwin Consulting Group
David & Judy Graham
Carol Grant & Charles Otto
Resa Gray
Sarah Green
Vicki Greene
Meyer Grinberg
Irwin Gross
Karl & Nancy Gundersen
Joan Hadly
Laraine Hair
Lynn Hall
Gwendolyn Hancock
Randy & Katherine Hanna
Stephen & Jane Hardy
Virgil & DeAnn Harned
Andrew Harrell
Thomas & Pilar Hartmann
Whitney & Elizabeth Hatch
Serena Hatch
Katherine Heiting
Donald & Colette Henley
Catherine & John Henn
Michael Hill & Lynn Brickman-Hill
Joseph Hmieleski
Theresa Hoag & John Allen
Leslie Homans
Debbie Hooey
William Hopkins & Margaret Blume
Robert Hoyt
Helen Hunt Bouscaren
Robert & Nancy Hurlbut
Bobby Inman
Richard Jenson & 

Patricia DeLeeuw
Susan Jewett
Steve & Rosemarie Johnson
Richard Johnston
Lucy Karl & Steven Gordon
Sunny Kaura
William & Ardith Keck
Elizabeth Kendrick
Key Container Company
Charles & Luella Keyes

DONORS
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Albert & Katherine Kim
Janet Kinasewich
John & Mary King
Ellen Kinnear
Wayne Koonce & Harriet Hentges
William & Katherine Korbholz
Lorne & Sherril Koroluk
Teresa Koster
Alexander Kutikov
Renee LaFontaine
Suzanne Lamberg
Lankton Family Foundation
Poul LaPlante
Edith Larson
Patricia Lassiter
Edith Lauderdale
Jane Lauridsen
James & Lorraine Lawler
Thomas & Pamela LeBlanc
Kyounghee Lee
Elizabeth Leeds
Kenneth Legg & Ardelle Fullerton
Marcia Legru
Sara Leonard
Maryanne Leonard
David & Nancy Levi
Claire Levine
Robert & Barbara Levine
Joseph Levinger & Elizabeth Murphy
Chun-Wu Li
Arthur & Eloise Liggins
Henry & JoAnn Linck
Loretta Lindberg & Richard Polvere
Megan Lipman Murphy
Mary Loeken
Wilfrid & Patricia Loeken
Elisabeth Lonsdale
Gilbert Lovell, III
Avery Loy
Carmen Lysaght
M. Holland Company
Vonnie Madigan
William & Martha Maher
Edward & Judith Maher
Manumit Media

Stephen Marga
David & Elizabeth Marinelli
Martha Markowitz
John & Virginia Marshall
Trudy Marsolini
Micol Martinelli
Robert Martyn & Marni Dillard
James & Kay Mason
Worth & Janie Matteson
Bruce Maximov & Susan Albert
Kathryn Mayer
John & Gail McBride
Annabeth McCorkle
Erin McDonagh
Mary McFadden
Mary & Earl McFadden
Thomas & Sandra McGee
Kevin McKown
Terry McNair
Sallyann Melluish
Megan Merrihew
Karen Merrill
William Metzger
Katy Meyers
Daniel Michaud
Microsoft Matching Gifts Program
James & Deborah Miller
Diana Miller & Maggie Magee
Michael Moitoso
Mold Vision
Martha Jane Moore
William & Shirley Morgan
Patricia Morini
Elaine Muir
Rebecca Mulzer
Ronald Mundstock
Elizabeth Munnell
Joseph Murphy
Catherine Murray
Paula Naylor
Michael & Samantha Newman
Sally Nez
Thomas Ng
Randy & Marianne Nicewarner
Thomas Nicholls

Nickerson Insurance Services, Inc.
Michael O’Leary
Open Door Packaging, LLC
Dennis & Gertrude O’Toole
P.E.O. Chapter H.O.
Packaging Solutions, Inc.
William Padnos
Peter & Louise Palandjian
Alison Pardee & Timothy Darbe
Mary Parker
G. & Marcia Patten
Ken Pauley & Lucy Kirshner
Debra Payan
Susan Pearl
Penny Peoples
Matt Perricone
Francisco Peschard
Stephen Pinto
Cynthia Preciado
Antonia Prescott
Benjamin Presskreischer
Dana & Carol Price
R&S Manufacturing and Supply
Les & Carol Rainwater
Karen Rambadt
Jeffrey Ramsey
Louis & Barbara Ravitz
Janice Raymond
Glenn Rehmel
Ian Reid & Wendy Wheeler
Ann Rendon
Georgia Renne
Peter & Nancy Reveri
Neal & Ruth Riemenschneider
Harland & Ann Riker
Ali Riley
Peter Robertson & Deborah Rosen
Lee Robinson
John Rockne
Stephen Rogers
Sandra Ronan
Peter Rubin
Betsy Rudnick
Molly Ruggles
Rada Ruggles

John & Patricia Russell
Cynthia Salten
Linda Samuels
Kathleen & James Sayre
Dona Scandura
Jane Schoonmaker
Duane & Lois Schroeder
Sara Schupf
Cynthia Schweppe
Judith Schwerdt
Betty Scott
Brian & Nancy Sears
Alison Shaw & Laurel Martino
Vivian & Robert Shaw
Shulman Hodges & Bastian, LLP
Robert & Phyllis Shults
Beverly Siddons
Donald Silseth
Rebecca & Anthony Silva
Silver Lining Amenities
Eugene & Ria Sklar
Patrick Slaney
Pamela Slatcher
Phebe Smith
David Smith
Robert Smith & Pat Bohling-Smith
Ann Solberg
Howard Solomon
Ronald & Martha Spearman
Carol Spears & Jane Spellman
Herb & Judy Spivak
Diana Squibb
Valerie Stanfill
Erik Stapper
Doug Stewart & Betsy Disharoon
Andrew Strauss
Carlton Streeter
Michal Strutin & Michael Sinensky
Barbara Stumpp
Linda Svetz
Edwin Sweeney & Katherine Levy
Melissa Sylvester
Deborah Talker
Diane Tarr & Tom Micka
Glenn & Carolyn Tetley

Joanne Thompson
Nick & Cary Tingley
Gary Tippitt
Nick & Susan Toscano
Robert Treitman & Leslie Fisher
Dwight & Donna Tribelhorn
Leslie Uyeda
Patricia Vailliant
Jessica Valdez
Christie Van Kehrberg
Van Noy Insurance & Financial 

Services, Inc.
Matthew & Kathleen VanderVelden
Philip & Margaret Verleger
Bill Voedisch & Laurie Carlson
Dana Wales
Gladys Walker
William & Ann Walter
Deborah Warren
Kathleen Wayt
Michael Wegener
Jean-Louis & Annamarie Weicker
Gail Weiss
Susan Weissman
Nancy Welch
Langdon Wheeler & Katherine Metcalfe
Andrew Wheeler
Walter Wick
Gary & Christine Wick
Mary Williams
Art & Louise Williams
Meghan Willis
Brian Willmer
Douglas & Betsy Willner
Jeanne Wilson
Wineland-Thomson Adventures
Sandford Wollman
Richard Wood
Peter Wright & Ruth Ferguson
Catherine Wylie
Kyle & Anne Yang
Darren & Lisa Youngman
Barbara Zelesnick



Board of Directors
Richard Johnston, President – Compliance Committee, Policies Committee
Constance Cork, Treasurer – Fundraising Committee
Catherine Henn – Compliance Committee
Mary Loeken – Fundraising Committee
Lucy Karl – Fundraising Committee
Ken Pauley – Policies Committee
Bob Treitman – Policies Committee
Judi Wineland – Fundraising Committee, Policies Committee

Staff
Eliza Hatch, Director of Operations

Volunteers
Mia Kelley, Clerk

Please share your email address with us so we can send news by
email and reduce our environmental footprint.

indicia

Much appreciation goes to Wilmer Hale, LLP for their pro bono legal counsel. 

c/o Thomson Safaris
14 Mount Auburn Street
Watertown, MA 02472

www.fotzc.org


